

MEMORANDUM

"...meeting community needs...enhancing quality of life."

TO: Community and Economic Development Committee

FROM: Nikki Gerhard, Community Development Specialist

DATE: February 9, 2022

RE: Community Development Block Grant (CDBG)-CV Policy

The Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) requires entitlement grantees to outline the following aspects of the local Community Development Block Grant (CDBG)-CV Program: a) elements to which the City of Appleton must adhere in order to comply with federal regulations; b) locally-established guidelines; and c) priorities for subrecipient and City Program activity.

Staff is proposing the [attached] CDBG-CV Policy for approval.

The Policy addresses the following:

- Incorporating reference to CDBG-CV regulations;
- Identification of eligible CDBG-CV activities;
- Elimination of the public service categorical threshold;
- Identification and prevention of duplication of benefits.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 832-6469 or nikki.gerhard@appleton.org. Thank you!